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From: M W <mwilkers_03@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Friday, December 18, 2020 12:23 AM 
To: Folden, Matthew <matthew.folden@montgomeryplanning.org> 
Subject: Maplewood Resident Comments for Case number S-862-C 

December 17, 2020 

Dear Mr. Matthew Folden, 

We are current residents of Maplewood neighborhood in Bethesda, Maryland.  We are writing to 
communicate significant problems that would be caused by the proposed new French International 
School development on the FASEB campus (FIS-FASEB) within our neighborhood (Case number S-862-
C).  Maplewood is a quiet, residential neighborhood that provides housing for families, peaceful streets 
and sidewalks for walking and children’s play, recreation and athletics in Maplewood park.   

FIS-FASEB seeks to establish a new DMV commuter school within the Maplewood residential 
neighborhood.  FIS-FASEB will have 900+ new students and staff, and operate from 7:00 AM to 7:00 
PM.  FIS-FASEB seeks to transport staff and students from the greater DMV area utilizing a complex 
system of buses and car traffic routes to accommodate the daily 1,800 person arrivals and 
departures.  These car and traffic routes are designed to cut-through Maplewood neighborhood at high 
volume by buses, shuttles, and private cars. 

We are concerned that FIS-FASEB development will be detrimental to the Maplewood residential 
neighborhood for the following reasons: 

1. The daily, high-volume, cut-through traffic by FIS-FASEB will be hazardous for the safety of 
children and family walking in Maplewood.  Further, Maplewood’s narrow roads do not support 
daily, high-volume, cut-through traffic, such as would be produced by FIS-FASEB. 

2. FIS has historically practiced unsafe traffic management with having a spillover queue on Beech 
Avenue for the FIS on Forest Road, halting traffic and blocking the Bethesda Trolley Trail. 

3. Rush hour traffic surrounding Maplewood is already at capacity and will further increase with 
development currently underway (Marriot Pooks Hill, NIH/FAES housing, Wormald Wild Oak 
Homes).  The current traffic studies are not comprehensive nor realistic given the future 
development within the Maplewood neighborhood.   

4. Bus garaging on the FIS-FASEB site (15 buses) will further worsen traffic, cause significant air and 
noise pollution, and is entirely incompatible within a residential neighborhood. 

5. A school driveway entrance cannot be safely operated at the FIS-FASEB school property on 
MD 355.  Alarmingly, the proposed school driveway is immediately adjacent to major highways 
and other large roads.  An Interstate-495 on-ramp is within 500 ft.  An Interstate-270 off-ramp is 
within 760 ft.  Pooks Hill Road is within 160 ft.  Northbound traffic on 355 is within 90 ft.  This 
traffic mixture is high risk for accidents and injury.  A safe entrance cannot possibly be operated 
on this property, regardless of future ingress lanes or other construction. 

Sincerely, 

Matthew and Loren Wilkerson 
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From: Carl Wilkerson <CarlWilkerson22@outlook.com>  
Sent: Thursday, December 17, 2020 11:14 PM 
To: Folden, Matthew <matthew.folden@montgomeryplanning.org> 
Subject: Input on French International School Traffic Plan for Proposed New School on Wisconsin 
Avenue in Bethesda MD 
  
Dear Mr. Folden:  
   
I am writing in response to the traffic plan submitted by the French International School 
(FIS) for its proposed new site on Wisconsin Avenue. I have lived in the Maplewood 
community since 1965 on both Linden Avenue and Acacia Avenue. I'm very familiar, 
therefore, with the traffic patterns and pressure confronting the streets in Maplewood, 
including those fundamentally impacted by the proposed FIS zoning and traffic request: 
Beech Avenue, Linden Avenue, Pooks Hill Road, Alta Vista Road and Cedar Lane. The 
Maplewood neighborhood is circumscribed by numerous, profound traffic challenges, 
including:  

• Voluminous traffic from the Route 495/ I-270 exit programs going southbound on 
Wisconsin Avenue at Pooks Hill Road;  

• Congestive rush-hour backups at the intersection of Wisconsin Avenue and Alta 
Vista Road due to cars making a U-turn to head North on Wisconsin Avenue after 
off ramping from Route 495 because there is no cloverleaf designed on the exit;  

• Significantly increased traffic following the BRAC expansion of the Walter Reed 
Medical Center on Wisconsin Avenue;   

• Anticipated traffic increases on car doors bordering Maplewood (Old Georgetown 
Road and Wisconsin Avenue) due to the rebuilding of downtown Bethesda and the 
establishment of new headquarters for Marriott international on Wisconsin 
Avenue;  

• Rush-hour traffic along West Cedar Lane associated with the National Institutes of 
Health; and,  

• Increased traffic from new proposed housing development on the Pooks Hill 
Marriott property  

Each of these factors increases the incidence of cut-through traffic in the Maplewood 
neighborhood. The planned FIS drop-off and bus routes to the proposed FIS elementary 
school would further exacerbate the traffic on the already over-burdened roads in 
Maplewood, especially Beech Avenue, Linden Avenue, Pooks Hill Road, and Alta Vista 
Road. These roads are unsustainably saturated with cut through traffic and cannot handle 
more traffic as proposed by the FIS. The FIS traffic study is defective because it does not 
address the proposal's traffic burden in a comprehensive fasion, and ignores the 
preexisting traffic demands and increasing cut-through traffic.   
 
This neighborhood has many adults and children that walk along and cross these streets 
and would be endangered by added traffic. The Maplewood-Alta Vista Recreation Center 
is the site of many athletic and social activities (such as the Maplewood Football Program) 
that bring large numbers of children and adults to crosswalks on Linden Avene, Beech 
Avenue, Alta Vista Road, and Pooks Hill Road during the time periods that the FIS busses 
and individual pick-ups would occur.   
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While the proposed FIS traffic plan suggests that 50% of the proposed 700 students would 
commute by bus, the remaining 50% would be individually driven to the proposed new 
school. The routes proposed by FIS for staff and the 50% of the school population that 
will be individually dropped off recommend using Alta Vista Road, Linden Avenue and 
Beech Avenue. This level of increased traffic on these neighborhood roads contradicts 
the 1990 Master Plan for Bethesda Chevy Chase, which acknowledged the severe 
incidence of cut-through traffic and underscored the continued need for access 
restrictions. The increased volume on Beech Avenue would create further gridlocks on 
Beech Avenue as it approaches the intersection with Old Georgetown Road due to the 
confluence of the FIS High School on Forest Lane, the Bethesda Country Day School 
and the entrance to the BCC YMCA together with the already excessive volume of traffic 
on Beech from Linden Avenue and Pooks Hill Road. During the beginning and end of 
school days, this span is very clogged. It cannot reasonably sustain more. The residents 
of Forest Lane, Edgley Road and Montgomery Road have a very difficult time entering 
and exiting to and from their streets during the congestion from the start and end of the 
FIS high school day.   
 
 
The FIS traffic plan for the proposed Wisconsin Avenue school conflicts with the core 
purpose of the access restrictions referenced in the 1990 master plan for Bethesda Chevy 
Chase. Currently there are access restrictions at the intersection of Beech Avenue and 
Linden Avenue, Pooks Hill Road and Linden Avenue, and at the intersection of Wisconsin 
Avenue and Elsmere Avenue. Regrettably, even these access restrictions are rarely 
enforced. Cut through traffic during the restricted times generally disregards the access 
restrictions. Sections of Beech Avenue west of the Linden Avenue intersection are barely 
18 feet in several places. Two bicycle fatalities recently occurred near the intersection of 
Old Georgetown Road and Beech Avenue. The increased traffic proposed by FIS for staff 
and dropped off students would increase the likelihood of other incidents. Many of the 
YMCA members walk along the Beech Avenue sidewalks and cross at Old Georgetown 
Road and could be endangered by increased traffic congestion. The significant impacts 
of the FIS traffic proposal on the Beech Avenue and Old Georgetown Road intersections 
have not been considered in the FIS traffic study. The report captures a snapshot of traffic 
in a limited vacuum without regard to the comprehensive impact of the enlarged FIS traffic 
and cut throughs specifically referenced in the 1990 master plan.   
 
For all of these reasons, the FIS traffic plan should be rejected. No Added FIS traffic 
should be permitted on Linden Avenue, Pooks Hill Road, Alta Vista Avenue or Beech 
Avenue. Instead, if the County and State permit the requested FIS zoning exception, all 
FIS traffic should be restricted to Wisconsin Avenue, West Cedar Lane, and Route 495 
for access and egress to the proposed new school. Additional access restrictions should 
be established for the Alta Vista-Wisconsin Avenue intersection and the Linden Avenue 
and Alta Vista intersection.   
 
Montgomery County has failed the Maplewood neighborhood in several respects over 
decades. When the zoning was approved for the Promenade development on Pooks Hill 
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Road, the County promised the installation of bollards at the intersection of Pooks Hill 
Road and Linden Avenue to mitigate the increased cut-through traffic. The Board of 
Zoning Appeals, however, chose instead to simply install access restrictions that are 
rarely enforced even today. It is time for Montgomery County to properly address the 
reality of the unlimited burden confronting Maplewood from the multitude of nearby traffic 
challenges as highlighted above   
 
In sum, the increased volume of traffic that the proposed FIS plan would inflict is 
unacceptable, unsustainable, and contrary to the 1990 master plan. The FIS plan would 
irretrievably impair the quiet enjoyment and safety of the Maplewood neighborhood. The 
FIS traffic study is imbalanced and fails to consider the collective impact of the 
neighborhood’s allready excessive traffic challenges from Walter Reed, NIH, commercial 
activity on Pooks Hill Road and collateral cut-through traffic. The FIS traffic plan is 
unsafe.   
Thank you for your valuable consideration of these views.   
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From: Jody Bleiberg <jodybleiberg@grtkids.com>  
Sent: Thursday, December 17, 2020 5:21 PM 
To: Folden, Matthew <matthew.folden@montgomeryplanning.org> 
Subject: French School Traffic 
 
Mr. Folden,  
 
I am a resident of Maplewood for over thirty years and have seen much. My house, on Linden Ave, 
directly faces Beech Avenue (you would run into it if you didn't stop heading west on Beech).  
 
The traffic proposal by the French School does not make sense. Beech -Linden -Pooks Hill - Alta 
Vista  would become a major artery between the two campuses for busses and parents. They 
literally have it planned to "teach" parents how to use this "artery."  We, the residents and 
homeowners, are not cared about. A few examples: 
1.There have been times during the school year, when due to busses and cars I can not back out of or 
get into my driveway.  
2.There have been times when the continuous noise of busses have made it impossible to sit on my 
screened-in porch.   
3. Drivers ignoring the "No Left Turn" sign at Linden and Beech as well as at Pooks Hill and Linden are 
continuous. We are told that police can not be assigned to monitor adherence routinely as that is not 
priority. Occasionally, police are there and they can't even catch all of them. Please look at the police 
logs.  
4. When a commuter wants to "obey" the "No Left Turn" regulation at Beech and Linden, they simply 
turn into my driveway (or my neighbors) to do a "U-turn." There have been times that cars almost hit 
each other when U-turns are made. In order for my children to play safely in the front of their own 
house, I had to park my car across my driveway so my children wouldn't get hit.  
5. It was not safe, due to the bus and commuter traffic, to allow my children to walk alone to or from 
their bus stop or to cross the street to a friend's house due to the amount of traffic (busses and 
parents).  
6. My neighbors' children were not allowed to cross themselves to go to the park due to the traffic (they 
need to cross Linden Ave between Beech and Pooks Hill or Alta Vista Rd). 
 
I can go on and I am not exaggerating to make my case.These are facts. Allowing the French School to 
use our neighborhood and "teach" their parents the streets in the neighborhood to use as a commuter 
route is unconscionable and abusive to use. The French School still is a business; we are the residents 
who live here and bear the burden.   
 
I certainly hope you will be understanding and keep the busses and parent commuters on the main 
arteries (Rockville Pike, Cedar Lane, Old Georgetown Road) and allow us to live in a neighborhood.  
 
Jody Bleiberg, Ph.D. and Joseph Bleiberg, Ph.D. 
 
--  
Jody Bleiberg, Ph.D., ABSNP 
Licensed Psychologist 
Diplomate, School Neuropsychology 
9515 Linden Avenue 
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Bethesda, Maryland 20814 
(301) 493-4198 
www.bethesdaneuropsychology.com 
Neuropsychological, Psychological, Psychoeducational, and Admission Evaluations 
   
"Understanding weaknesses, building on strengths" 
 
This message and any attachments may contain confidential or privileged information and are only for 
the use of the intended recipient of this message. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the 
sender by return email, and delete or destroy this and all copies of this message and all attachments. 
Any unauthorized disclosure, use, distribution, or reproduction of this message or any attachments is 
prohibited and may be unlawful. 
 
Please note that any sensitive information sent by you to Dr. Bleiberg is at your own risk. It is advised to 
send such information by encrypted or password protected email.  
 
Please note that Dr. Bleiberg cannot accept any responsibility for 
viruses and it is your responsibility to scan or otherwise check this email 
and any attachments.  
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SUBJECT: French International School’s Proposed Elementary School at 9650 Rockville 
Pike, Bethesda. MD 

To: Matt.Folden@montgomeryplanning.org 

 

Consideration of the proposal by the French International School (FIS) to create an 
elementary school at 9650 Rockville Pike in Bethesda should include a comprehensive 
view how this location will not only increase internal neighborhood traffic but add to 
increased traffic congestion on major nearby roads such as Rockville Pike, I-495 and I-
270 spur as well as Pooks Hill Rd. 

 

In an attempt to take advantage of the existing FIS school on the opposite side of Maple-
Alta Vista Rd neighborhood (one block off Rt. 187/Old Georgetown Rd and Beech Ave), 
the FIS proposal for the elementary school on the opposite side of the neighborhood 
(Rockville Pike) automatically brings to mind the adage, “the shortest distance between 
two point is a straight line”.  This intrinsically offers an opportunity for cut-through 
traffic which includes FIS buses as shuttles.  The FIS plan to provide parents with a 
“map” of how to exit the neighborhood includes an exit at Rt. 187/Old Georgetown Rd. 
and Alta Vista Rd which has long been a very problematic intersection for drivers, 
pedestrians and bikers along the Bethesda Trolley Trail due to visibility issues and short 
turning radiuses. 

 

One cannot ignore the accommodations that the community made to welcome the 
Naval Support Activity/Walter Reed National Military Medical Center 
(NSA/WRNMMC) with its increased traffic through the corridor.  In addition, a major 
development of two high-rises has been approved on Pooks Hill Rd which will add 
significant traffic on a two-lane road between Linden Ave (has turn restrictions) and 
Rockville Pike and which is a planned FIS bus route.  The intersection of East Bound 
Pooks Hill Rd at Rockville Pike is complicated and currently offers drivers unsafe traffic 
turns.  Buses may have difficulty turning onto southbound Rockville Pike as well to 
reach the entrance of the property. 

 

The FIS plan to use Rockville Pike as the only entrance/exit to the school property offers 
another potential for significant traffic concerns in that area.  Southbound buses will, by 
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their very nature, slow traffic along Rockville Pike even with a planned deacceleration 
lane as they enter/exit the property. Drivers exiting east bound I-495 at Exit 34 or off the 
I-270 Spur onto southbound Rockville Pike are offered a U-turn light at southbound 
Rockville Pike and Alta Vista Rd to go north on Rockville Pike but a driver has to cross 
over several lanes of traffic in a busy corridor to reach that U-turn/left turn light.  The 
planned entrance/exit to the FIS property will be in this immediate vicinity.  In addition, 
one cannot guarantee that the northbound Rockville Pike traffic allowed to make a left 
turn at Pooks Hill Rd will not attempt to make a U-turn onto southbound Rockville Pike 
to enter the property. 

 

The safety of pedestrians along Rockville Pike is a constant concern and evermore 
highlighted in the block between the property entrance/exit and Alta Vista Rd.  Given 
the typical traffic speed in this corridor, pedestrian travel is always a concern. 

 

All in all, it is important to consider this proposal with a comprehensive view of what 
currently exists between I-495 and NSA/National Institutes of Health and what has 
already been approved in the vicinity of the proposed FIS elementary school site.at 9650 
Rockville Pike.   

 

Janet Maalouf 

5104 Benton Ave. 

Bethesda, MD 20814 
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From: Susan Chacko <susan.chacko@gmail.com>  
Sent: Thursday, December 17, 2020 2:41 PM 
To: Folden, Matthew <matthew.folden@montgomeryplanning.org> 
Subject: re: French International School in Bethesda 
 
[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding. 
 
Dear Mr Folden, 
 
As a resident of the Maplewood district in Bethesda, I am very concerned about the latest traffic plan for 
the French International School on Rockville Pike in Bethesda. 
 
Based on their last presentation, the FIS plans to have up to 48 buses that will cut through the 
neighborhood each day. In addition, FIS has explicitly provided their parents with a recommended route 
that cuts through the neighborhood streets, so that there will be a significant number of FIS parents 
who will be driving through the neighborhood each day, multiple times a day. 
 
This will be a significant change to the neighborhood. At school start and stop times, we can expect that 
our own cars will not be able to get in and out of the neighborhood. Maplewood is currently pedestrian-
friendly with many people walking and biking to NIH, Walter Reed and the Medical Center; having this 
large increase in bus and car traffic will be detrimental to walkers and bikers. It will also make it more 
dangerous for children to walk to Maplewood park or cross the road to Montgomery County school bus-
stops. 
 
It is quite possible for traffic between the two FIS sites to travel along Rockville Pike, Cedar Lane, and 
Old Georgetown Road. The FIS traffic plan needs to direct all traffic between the two FIS sites to use 
these major roads rather than cutting through the Maplewood neighbourhood. 
 
In addition, any FIS traffic plan needs to address the significant amount of traffic for their Saturday and 
summer programs. There should be mandatory bus requirements for these programs, just as for the 
regular school programs. 
 
Thank you, 
Susan Chacko 
 
9629 Alta Vista Terrace 
 
Bethesda, MD. 
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1

Folden, Matthew

From: david seid <davidseid3@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, December 16, 2020 9:47 PM
To: Folden, Matthew
Subject: French International School/FASEB

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding. 

Mr. Folden,  
 
As residents who live on Alta Vista Terrace our house directly borders the proposed French School on the 
former FASEB property. We are writing with regards to two concerns. 
 
1.  Noise from cars/buses and playground, and lights from cars--The French School plans to have a road that 
circles the property that it will use as a que line for pick up and drop off.  Inside that road where a barn 
currently exists will turn into  a playground.  Currently there are two fences.  A wood fence inside the 
property and a metal fence that delineates the property line of our hose.  To avoid hearing noise from cars and 
having the headlights shine into our bedroom windows the wood fence either needs to be 
maintained/upgraded, or some type of covering placed on the metal fence.  In addition, there are currently very 
tall pine trees just inside the property line (between the current wood and metal fences) that are directly 
behind our house and several other houses on the block.  These pine trees create a very good buffer from the 
planned road and playground.  I understand that the school plans are to keep these trees, and I cannot 
overemphasize enough how important it is that these trees are kept.   
 
                                                             Finally, we are concerned about the noise from the plan to park 
several buses diagonally behind our house and a neighboring house.  Putting aside whether buses 
should even be stored on the property, the location of these buses should be moved so that we do not hear 
the busses when they start up each morning.    
 
2.     Traffic-We appreciate that the school has spent considerable time working on  a 
traffic plan.  Nevertheless, many concerns remain.  In particular, we are concerned about cut-through traffic 
from parents' cars as well as the potential for a lot of buses on Alta Vista Road.  Such traffic is a major safety 
concern in a residential neighborhood, particularly given that there are many school age children who use two 
MCPS bus stops on Alta Vista Road.  Rather than using Alta Vista Road, the traffic from cars and buses 
should be routed to other roads such as Cedar Lane.  
 
                   Moreover, as we understand, the current plans fail to address how Saturday and summer school 
programs will operate.  In order to reduce the impact on our local roads the school should be required to have 
mandatory bus requirements for these programs. 
 
David and Lisa Seid 
9605 Alta Vista Terrace 
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1

Folden, Matthew

From: Erickson, Nathan <Nathan.Erickson@friedfrank.com>
Sent: Thursday, December 17, 2020 12:55 PM
To: Folden, Matthew
Subject: French International School

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding. 

Mr. Folden,  
 
I live in the Maplewood/Alta Vista neighborhood, on Wickett Terrace just off of Alta Vista Road.  I wish to submit for the 
record my opposition to any plans by the French International School to utilize Alta Vista Road as a thoroughfare for 
purposes of shuttling students from their separate locations, or as a route for vehicular traffic to and from the French 
International School.  Any such plan has the very real potential to turn an otherwise quiet residential street into a high 
traffic are for which it was never intended, for the convenience of the school only and to the detriment of all who live on 
and off of Alta Vista.  Understanding that the volume of students proposed for the school will bring with it significant 
vehicular traffic wherever it is routed, the burden of this should not fall on neighborhood residents, and to the extent that 
alternate traffic routes away from the Maplewood/Alta Vista neighborhood need to be mandated for the school and its 
patrons, they are the ones who should bear such inconvenience.  
 
Best regards,  
  
 
Nathan Erickson 
Nathan.Erickson@friedfrank.com |  Tel:  +1 202 639 7091 
 
Fried, Frank, Harris, Shriver & Jacobson LLP 
801 17th Street, NW Washington, DC 20006 
friedfrank.com  
 

_______________________  
Confidentiality Notice: The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments may be legally privileged and confidential. If you are not an intended recipient, 
you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the 
sender and permanently delete the e-mail and any attachments immediately. You should not retain, copy or use this e-mail or any attachment for any purpose, nor 
disclose all or any part of the contents to any other person. Thank you. 
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1

Folden, Matthew

From: Katee Neal <kateeneal@verizon.net>
Sent: Wednesday, December 16, 2020 12:12 PM
To: Folden, Matthew
Subject: FIS and Alta Vista

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding. 
 
Greetings Mr. Folden, 
 
As a long‐time resident of Alta Vista Road, I am concerned with the impact of the French International School’s traffic 
plan on the quality of life and safety of our neighborhood. Our local street Alta Vista Road is already faced with some 
speeding, cut‐through traffic, since we are sandwiched between high traffic roadways. Adding additional bus and vehicle 
traffic to Alta Vista Road should not be part of the traffic plan for the school. Rather, they should be directed to arterial 
roadways, such as Cedar Lane. 
 
If you drove down Alta Vista Road, you would note multiple speed bumps, signs cautioning motorists to slow down while 
children are at play and even a driveway with fencing at the end to protect the safety of children at play. Our daughter 
learned to ride her bicycle in Alta Vista Court, which is unfortunately often used to make U‐turns by motorists avoiding a 
U‐turn at the intersection of Rockville Pike and Alta Vista Road to go north on Rockville Pike after exiting the Beltway or 
I‐270. If parents are encouraged to use our local street as they exit FIS, this habit would increase and we would likely 
seek restrictions for southbound right turns from Rockville Pike onto Alta Vista Road. 
 
Please consider mandating busing for the French International School’s Saturday School and summer programs. As you 
can imagine, those are times that many of our residents are out walking dogs, children are running to our local park and 
our elderly residents are enjoying a stroll. Increased traffic threatens the safety of our pedestrians and the quality of life 
for our residents. These buses should also be required to route to arterial roads and not cut through our neighborhood. 
The property access is from Rockville Pike and should be kept to these main roads. 
 
Thank your for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Katee Neal 
5010 Alta Vista Road 
Bethesda, MD 
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1

Folden, Matthew

From: Maureen Wilkerson <m.wilkerson@wap.org>
Sent: Wednesday, December 16, 2020 12:15 PM
To: Folden, Matthew
Subject: Traffic plans for the French International School  proposed location on Rockville Pike, route 355

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding. 

 
Dear Mr. Folden,  
 
I’m writing to express my concern regarding the traffic plans for the French 
International School’s former FASEB campus.  
 
Please ensure that all FIS buses will proceed to arterial routes, such as West Cedar 
Lane, rather than cutting through the Maplewood-Alta Vista neighborhood. Our 
residential street is enjoyed by families walking their dogs and children playing. The 
influx of traffic from FIS could adversely affect the quality of life and safety of our 
residents. It has been reported that 7 buses will conduct two sets of roundtrips 
between the Forest Road location and the proposed use on Rockville Pike. 
 
In addition, the FIS diagrams indicated Alta Vista Road as a suggested route for 
parents. This proposed route must be forbidden. This traffic should only use arterial 
routes and not local roads. Further, the shuttle bus between campuses should only be 
used by families that have students at both schools, not as an alternative drop off 
option. 
 
I suggest, at a minimum, that signage be placed on all the intersections of Alta Vista 
Road and Linden Avenue that no turns during 7-9 am, and 4- 6 pm be allowed except 
for local residents. These restrictions can be a challenge to enforce, but other nearby 
neighborhoods, i.e. Locust Hill, have had such signage for many years to eliminate cut 
through traffic. 
 
My family has lived at our current address for over 35 years, and there have been 
several occasions when Rochambeau (FIS) buses seem to careen at unreasonable 
speed down our street. MCPS buses do not. 
 
Thank you for your attention. 
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Maureen P. Wilkerson 
5214 Acacia Avenue 
Bethesda 
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Folden, Matthew

From: zhangxq4488@gmail.com
Sent: Wednesday, December 16, 2020 12:16 PM
To: Folden, Matthew
Subject: about the Alta Vista rd traffic

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding. 

Hi this is Sophia and Kevin , 5014 
We have small kid, really concerned about our neighborhood safety,  we are agree all five requirement. 
 
Thank you for your hard work 
 
Sophia 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10 
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Folden, Matthew

From: Stephen Roderick <snrkiwi@me.com>
Sent: Wednesday, December 16, 2020 6:27 PM
To: Folden, Matthew
Cc: Stephen Roderick
Subject: Traffic plans for the French International School’s proposed use of the former FASEB campus

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding. 
 
Mr. Folden, 
 
I’m writing to express my concern regarding the traffic plans for the French International School’s proposed use of the 
former FASEB campus. 
 
I am a recent home purchaser in Maplewood‐Alta Vista and the pedestrian‐friendly neighborhood with so many children 
walking it was a major draw. I am concerned at the increased possibility of accidents, or even a tragedy, should buses 
make their way through the neighborhood streets, many of which do not have sidewalks. I am even more concerned 
about parents using the neighborhood as a cut through while dropping off or picking up students. Lastly, the local 
streets are even busier with foot traffic on the weekends, and additional traffic then will further increase the chances of 
something terrible happening. 
 
I petition you to route all FIS traffic solely along arterial roads such as MD‐355 and Cedar Lane, to include commercial 
traffic like buses, as well as parents dropping off and picking up students. Please ensure that the regulations cope with 
summer and weekend traffic, and that the only entrance (pedestrian or vehicular) is on MD‐355. 
 
Sincerely 
Stephen Roderick 
9631Alta Vista Ter, Bethesda MD 20814 
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Folden, Matthew

From: Mary Gant <mary@gant.io>
Sent: Wednesday, December 16, 2020 6:41 PM
To: Folden, Matthew
Subject: French International School Traffic in Maplewood Alta Vista

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding. 

Dear Mr. Folden: 
 
I am writing to express my great concern about the increased bus and car traffic on Alta 
Vista Road and other neighborhood streets due to the opening of the French International 
School on Rockville Pike. 
 
With street closures, limited access during rush hours, and speed bumps, we have been 
spared having many cars, trucks, and buses cut through our quiet residential 
neighborhood. With the large number of French International School cars and noisy, 
polluting diesel buses using our streets that will change.  
 
I am sure that you are aware of the special hazards of pollution from diesel buses to 
human health and the environment. Unacceptable high levels of nitrogen oxides and fine 
particulate matter produced by diesel buses will be spewed into our air and end up in our 
homes. 
 
This is a neighborhood where adults walk to work or Metro and for pleasure and children 
play and run to catch their buses to our Montgomery County Schools.  We bought our 
homes here to be able to enjoy quiet, safe streets--not to have a stream of buses and 
cars go by every morning and evening. 
 
In addition, it is essential that the mandatory bus requirements  be required for all 
Saturday and summer programs. Those are times when more children will be out 
walking, biking, and playing. 
 
I very much appreciate your time and effort in helping my neighbors and me with this 
issue. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Mary Gant 
5202 Alta Vista Road 
Bethesda, MD 20814 
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From: Andrew <hwagillen@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 10:33 AM 
To: Folden, Matthew <matthew.folden@montgomeryplanning.org> 
Subject: French International School Proposal 
 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or 
responding. 

Dear Mr. Folden: 
 
As a resident of the Maplewood-Alta Vista community, I’m writing to express my concern about 
the plans for the French International School development. My concerns relate primarily to the 
effect on vehicle traffic through the neighborhood. 
 
 
In my opinion, too many cars already cut through our neighborhood at excessively high rates of 
speed. A further increase to the level of automobile and bus traffic on Alta Vista Rd and other 
neighborhood streets would further compromise the safety of our residential (i.e., not 
commercial) area. 
 
 
It is my understanding that the FIS has actually developed materials to encourage parents to 
use Alta Vista Rd as a "cut-through" after dropping off children. I think this reflects an egregious 
disregard on the part of the FIS for the safety and livability of the neighborhood, and I will 
oppose this with vigor. 
 
Any traffic arising from the FIS development should be routed to more main arteries, such as 
Cedar Lane, not neighborhood streets, such as Alta Vista Rd. This should apply to both buses 
and private vehicles. 
 
 
I appreciate this opportunity to register my concerns at this time and as this process continues. 
 
Best regards, 
H.W. Andrew Gillen 
5018 Alta Vista Rd 
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From: Ellen Gagne
To: Folden, Matthew
Subject: Potential traffic issues due to the opening of the French International School
Date: Monday, December 14, 2020 1:03:38 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding.

From: YOU

Mr. Folden,

I’m writing to express my concern regarding the traffic plans for the French International 
School’s former FASEB campus. 

As a resident of Maplewood-Alta Vista, I relish the pedestrian-friendly neighborhood where 
children run to their MCPS bus stops and play on their way to our local park. Potential cut-
through traffic from parents’ vehicles as well as the potential for multiple buses traveling 
down Alta Vista Road threatens the safety of our residents. All of this traffic should be 
routed to arterial roadways, such as Cedar Lane.

In addition, the plans do not address the traffic patterns for the extensive Saturday school 
and summer programs. There should be mandatory bus requirements for these programs 
to reduce impact on our already high traffic area.

Sincerely,
Ellen Gagne
5114 Viking Rd.
Bethesda 20814
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From: Jessica Brown
To: Folden, Matthew
Subject: Traffic plan for Maplewood-Alta Vista neighborhood
Date: Monday, December 14, 2020 7:51:10 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding.

Dear. Mr. Folden,
I live on Alta Vista Terrace in the Maplewood-Alta Vista neighborhood and am concerned
about the traffic plan proposed by the French International School.  At a recent meeting of our
neighborhood association, FIS displayed a map of "safe routes" to and from the Rockville Pike
school location that they intend to use to educate parents about how they should get to and
from campus.  This map advised parents to cut through the Maplewood-Alta Vista
neighborhood.  The local roads are full of children playing, people walking with and without
dogs.  The influx of additional FIS-related cut-through traffic may risk the safety of our
residents and must be managed.  
I hope you will review the FIS traffic plan proposal with this in mind because, among other
things, turn restrictions may eventually need to be put in place if there is not a better plan.  It
may be best to require all FIS buses to proceed to West Cedar Lane before preceding on their
route.  
I appreciate your attention to this matter and look forward to attending the upcoming
hearings.  
Thanks,
Jessica Brown
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From: Allen Myers <almyers@starpower.net>  
Sent: Thursday, December 10, 2020 4:58 PM 
To: Folden, Matthew <matthew.folden@montgomeryplanning.org> 
Cc: Dickel, Stephanie <Stephanie.Dickel@montgomeryplanning.org>; Kraut, Aaron 
<Aaron.Kraut@montgomerycountymd.gov>; Paylor, Michael L. 
<Michael.Paylor@montgomerycountymd.gov>; Somarajan, Deepak 
<deepak.somarajan@montgomerycountymd.gov> 
Subject: Re: French International School S-862C 
 
Matt:  
 
Thanks for reaching out.  I was actually just over at the school site.  A number of the adjacent and 
abutting neighbors had asked to tour it to see how the plans would impact their homes and Helené was 
happy to oblige them.   
 
My present concerns are: has FIS modified the TMP from what you previously provided me? Has MCDOT 
looked at the turning movement of buses onto Alta Vista Road from Rockville Pike with vehicles waiting 
at the traffic signal?  [I have been informed by a resident that the FIS buses can, and do successfully, 
navigate a right turn onto Forest Road from Beech Avenue - thus answering my previous concern for 
that intersection.]. During the meeting on the site, Helené remains very vague on the summer camp.  I 
think that those plans need to be tied down and the TMP modified to include the operation of the 
camp.  Finally, while the County strongly tries to protect residential neighborhoods from cut-through 
traffic, how can the County approve a TMP that creates a commuter route for the shuttle buses 
between the campuses?  And we still don’t know if any of the regular FIS bus routes would have to come 
through the neighborhood to go on their routes.  MCA strongly desires that FIS adhere to its original 
plan to have all bus traffic travel on roads external to the neighborhood and that parents coming to the 
school on Old Georgetown Road from the south be directed to access the site via the Beltway rather 
than through the neighborhood. 
 
One more thing.  If you are going to be out of the from the 21st of December until the 1st of January, 
will you still be able to have the Staff Report ready by the 28th? 
 
Allen Myers, President 
Maplewood Citizens Association 
 
 
On Dec 10, 2020, at 3:27 PM, Folden, Matthew <matthew.folden@montgomeryplanning.org> wrote: 
 
Mr. Myers, 
  
I wanted to make sure I have included the important pieces of correspondence you’ve submitted to the 
Department over the past two years. I have attached copies of what I believe to be a full representation 
of the comments you’ve provided to me thus far in the event you would like to review and provide 
additional comments. 
  
For your reference, this item is scheduled to be discussed at the Planning Board hearing on Thursday, 
January 7, 2021 and before the Hearing Examiner on Friday, January 22, 2021. The applicant’s final 
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submittal materials are available online 
at: https://eplans.montgomeryplanning.org/daiclinks/pdoxlinks.aspx?apno=S862C&projname=Rochamb
eau%20French%20School 
  
I expect to post the Staff Report on this project no later than Monday, December 28th ahead of the 
January 7 Planning Board hearing. Additional testimony may be submitted for the Board’s consideration 
until noon on January 6th, however, any testimony you would like attached to the Staff Report must be 
submitted to me prior to December 17th. 
  
I would be happy to discuss this application and any questions you may have at your convenience. 
  
Regards, 
  
Matt 
  

<image013.png> 

  Matthew Folden, AICP 
Planner Coordinator 
  
DownCounty Planning Division 
Montgomery County Planning Department 
2425 Reedie Drive, 13th Floor | Wheaton, MD 
20902 matthew.folden@montgomeryplanning.org 
o: 301.495.4539 
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Please note that I will be out of the office from Monday, December 21, 2020 – Friday, January 1, 2021 
  
  
<FrenchSchool-Correspondence_AMyers.pdf> 
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December 12, 2020 
 
Mr. Matthew Folden 
Planner Coordinator 
Montgomery County Planning Department 
DownCounty Planning Division 
2425 Reedie Drive, 13th Floor 
Wheaton, MD 20902 
 
Dear Mr. Folden:   
 
I understand that the current transportation plan for the French International School 
(FIS) (S-862C) will rely heavily on bus transportation and a shuttle service between the 
two FIS campuses. As my earlier correspondence indicates, I have long believed that 
only mandatory busing will make this site work for the proposed school population. I 
also appreciate that the plan does not permit pedestrian or car access from Alta Vista 
Road and the neighborhood because such access would create parking on local streets 
that would impede the flow of traffic on our already dangerously busy streets. Having 
examined the school’s plans, I do have some concerns about the busing plans and ask 
that you make the following staff recommendations to the board:  

1) Protect our pedestrian-friendly neighborhood streets. Maplewood-Alta 
Vista local roads (including Alta Vista Road) are full of children playing and 
walking to Maplewood-Alta Vista Park, neighbors walking dogs, and kids running 
to and from their Montgomery County Public School (MCPS) bus stops. Those of 
us that have spent time standing at MCPS bus stops can attest to the frequency 
with which drivers cut through the neighborhood on Alta Vista Road at dangerous 
speeds sometimes illegally passing buses. The influx of additional FIS-related 
cut-through traffic is certain to exacerbate this problem and is inconsistent with 
the County’s Vision Zero Initiative to reduce fatal pedestrian traffic accidents. FIS 
traffic must be managed to protect the safety of the Maplewood-Alta Vista 
residents. Notably, pedestrian-bus accidents are many times more fatal than 
pedestrian-car accidents. As described below, bus routes should therefore be 
managed to avoid local neighborhood roads.  

2) Require all FIS buses departing the Rockville Pike site to proceed South 
to West Cedar Lane before proceeding on their route.  As you know, all 
busses departing the Rockville Pike campus will have to head south regardless 
of their destination. The 4 shuttle buses that will each make 3 trips per day (12 
bus trips) in addition to many of the 13 other school buses that will also depart 
campus 3 times per day (39 bus trips) will need to turn around to head to points 
North, West and East. Combined, there will be up to 52 bus trips departing the 
Rockville Pike campus daily. These buses should not be permitted to cut through 
the Maplewood-Alta Vista neighborhood utilizing local roads. This amount of bus 
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traffic (and even the 12 trips per today of the Shuttle bus) are incompatible with 
local neighborhood roads such as Alta Vista Road. Allowing such bus traffic on 
our local roads will endanger pedestrians, generate unacceptable noise, air 
pollution, and is certain to cause traffic congestion at the Rockville Pike/Alta Vista 
intersection, where buses will have difficulty making a tight right hand turn 
without impeding traffic exiting the neighborhood. The Montgomery County 
school buses currently face this challenge at the intersection. This amount of bus 
traffic is inconsistent with the residential nature of our neighborhood. I also note 
that the bus trips will not be significantly delayed by proceeding to West Cedar 
Lane. This is particularly true for the mid- and late afternoon trips because 
southbound traffic on Rockville Pike is not particularly heavy in the afternoon.   

3) Ensure that mandatory bus requirements extend to Saturday and 
summer programming.  It is not clear whether busing will be provided and 
“mandatory” for the Saturday school and summer camp. If not, there will be many 
more trips to campus on Saturdays and during summer months that are not 
reflected in the FIS traffic study. The traffic impact on all days of the week and 
every month of the year needs to be considered. Running extensive 
programming on campus without mandatory busing on Saturdays and during 
summer months will burden our local roads and contribute to congestion on 
Rockville Pike that is already overburdened.  

4)    Ensure that measures are in place to address increased traffic burden 
on Rockville Pike if increased traffic on Alta Vista and Elsmere leads to turn 
restrictions. During the school year, there are many exceptions to the 
"mandatory busing," so it is unclear how many parents will be driving to the 
school and whether the mandatory busing requirement will actually be enforced. I 
suspect that the neighborhood will find that despite the promises of “mandatory 
busing,” hundreds of cars are cutting down Alta Vista Road after departing the 
FIS site. When that happens, we may seek turn restrictions that prevent 
Southbound right turns on Alta Vista Road and Elsmere Avenue. I also note that 
in a recent presentation to the neighborhood association, FIS displayed a map of 
“safe routes” to and from the site that it indicated it intended to use to educate 
parents about how they should proceed to and from campus. This map advised 
parents to cut through the Maplewood-Alta Vista neighborhood suggesting that 
cut through traffic will be significant and will likely have to be addressed by turn 
restrictions. You should review the proposal with these possible turn restrictions 
in mind.  

5)   Ensure mandatory busing requirement for students at Rockville Pike 
campus will not drive additional traffic to Forest Road campus. The traffic 
around the Forest Road campus already creates a major bottleneck on Beech 
Avenue that impedes entry and exit from the neighborhood. Beech Avenue 
cannot accommodate hundreds of new trips delivering students who will attend 
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school at the Rockville Pike location. If the requirement that students arrive at the 
Rockville Pike campus permits families (regardless of whether they have siblings 
enrolled at the Forest Road campus) to drop their students at the Forest Road 
camps, so the students can take inter-campus shuttle bus, this could generate 
significant new trips along Beech Avenue. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this important matter.  If you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Peter Umhofer 
5031 Alta Vista Road 
Bethesda, MD 20814 

 
 
 Cc: Stephanie Dickel, Montgomery County Planning Department  
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